
 

ALTERNATIVE FORMATS AVAILABLE - 206-477-5371 / 711 (TTY Relay) 

Construction Update – June 14, 2018 
 

Construction in the intersection of 15th Street 
Southwest and Perimeter Road starting in June 
 
Starting as early as the week of June 18, crews will install a new 
sewer line through the intersection of 15th St. SW and Perimeter Rd.  

The work is tentatively planned to occur through mid-July. 

• Work hours:  

o Monday-Thursday 8:30 p.m. to 7 a.m. (night work) 

o Friday-Saturday 9:30 p.m. to 7 a.m. (night work) 

o When working in the right turn lane from 15th to Perimeter, 
crews may work 24/7 to restore the right turn lane as 
quickly as possible 

• Access to businesses will be maintained 

• Traffic (including large-radius right turns from 15th onto Perimeter) 
will be maintained in all directions, with possible delays –  
see next page for traffic maps and potential impacts 

• Outside of work hours, cones and barriers will be present  
and all lanes are planned to be open 

• A uniformed police officer and flaggers will direct drivers  
around work areas 

• Some crosswalks will be closed; follow pedestrian detour signs 

• Temporary road restoration with asphalt and steel plates; 
motorcyclists should use extreme caution 

For more information: visit us at www.kingcounty.gov/kent-auburn-csi 
or call the project information line: 206-205-9283  

Project background 

This work is part of King County’s commitment to protect public health and the environment by providing safe 
and reliable sewer service as the area grows. The new sewer pipe will provide enough capacity to transport 
wastewater in the project area through 2060. Construction began in 2017 and is expected to last until 2019. 

Crews will install pipe using open cut 
construction. 

http://www.kingcounty.gov/kent-auburn-csi


Traffic Maps and Information  
Work through the 15th St. S.W. intersection will require minor traffic revisions over the course of several days. 
The below maps show how 2-way traffic will be maintained along with the right turn onto Perimeter Road from 
15th St. S.W. throughout this work.  

When crews are working in the northern section of the intersection: 15th St. S.W. will be reduced to one 
lane westbound, with left turns from 15th on to Perimeter maintained. Vehicles will be able to turn right from 
15th on to Perimeter using the right turn lane. 
 

 
 
When crews are working in the middle of the intersection: 15th St. S.W. will be reduced to one lane in both 
directions, with left turns from 15th on to Perimeter maintained. Vehicles will be able to turn right from 15th on 
to Perimeter using the right turn lane. 
 

 
 

When crews are working in the southern section of the intersection: 15th St. S.W. will be reduced to one 
lane eastbound. Vehicles will be able to turn right from 15th St. S.W. on to Perimeter Road even though the 
right turn lane will be closed. To complete this work and restore the right turn lane as quickly as possible, 
crews may work 24/7. 

 

 


